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Council Member Lori Boyer and Ms. Rena Coughlin Noticed Meeting Minutes
February 4, 2014
8:30 a.m.

Topic: Task Force on Consolidated Government: Neighborhoods, Infrastructure, Planning, Services and St. Johns River Committee work plan and timeline
Location: Conference Room B, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street, Suite 425

In attendance: City Council and Task Force on Consolidated Government Member Lori Boyer, and Task Force on Consolidated Government Member Rena Coughlin; Damian Cook – Task Force Executive Administrator, Jeff Clements – City Council Research Division, Allison Adams – Executive Council Assistant, District 5 
Meeting Convened: 8:30 a.m.
Council Member Boyer and Task Force Member Coughlin discussed the issues remaining for the Neighborhoods Committee and a work plan for the Task Force on Consolidated Government’s Neighborhoods, Infrastructure, Planning, Services and St. Johns River Committee, which Ms. Coughlin chairs. CM Boyer reviewed the “draft recommendations” document that the Neighborhoods Committee created. CM Boyer stated that she agreed with most of the suggested recommendations but had questions about the neighborhood advocate. Ms. Coughlin explained that the neighborhood advocate was intended to be in government and not to be of government. The neighborhood advocate is responsible for coordination between the City of Jacksonville, its independent authorities, and other parts of local government to resolve neighborhood issues. CM Boyer posed the question of whether there needs to be, (in the Ordinance Code or the Charter) the role of a neighborhood advocate.
The group then discussed the agenda for the February 13th meeting of the Neighborhoods Committee. The group discussed neighborhood action plans. CM Boyer stated that the neighborhood action plans exist for some neighborhoods and do not for others. She also stated that some of the neighborhoods that do have neighborhood action plans are outdated and date from the 1970s.

CM Boyer suggested that the Neighborhoods Committee focus their next meeting on infrastructure. She suggested the group look at the extent of promises made during the process of consolidation. CM Boyer suggested hearing from the Office of General Counsel about their interpretation of urban service districts, how they are created, and how an area is deemed to receive urban services. CM Boyer noted that there are areas of Jacksonville that do not have sewer or water service and approximately 4.5 miles of unpaved roads in the City of Jacksonville. CM Boyer stated that the Environmental Quality Department of the City has information on how may registered septic tanks there are. It was noted that the Better Jacksonville Plan is responsible for non-road improvements. CM Boyer also stated that Task Force member Michael Munz would be a good resource for information on how projects were prioritized in the Better Jacksonville Plan and if the BJP included Capital Improvement Projects. CM Boyer explained that if a Capital Improvement Project has lost funding then it falls off of the Capital Improvement Project list.

The group further discussed the scope of the February 13th, Neighborhoods Committee. The following were added to the discussion list for the Committee:

· Establish the magnitude of the number of septic tanks in the city
· Establish how many sewer lines in the city need maintenance and JEA’s plans for maintenance

· Establish the magnitude of how many water lines in the city need maintenance, and how many wells there are. 
· Establish the magnitude of unpaved roads in the city. 
· Establish how priorities are set for Capital Improvement Projects and how they were set for the Better Jacksonville Plan. 
· Look at other models for setting priorities. 
· Hear from the Office of General Council’s on urban service districts.
CM Boyer stated that the committee should get a good understanding of how the City of Jacksonville can, start moving forward on past projects over the long term. She suggested a presentation on infrastructure improvements in old neighborhoods, perhaps from Audrey Moran, Sam Mousa, or Lad Daniels. The group then discussed balancing new development versus redevelopment of existing areas that have become less desirable because they have aging infrastructure.

Ms. Coughlin asked Damian Cook to check with Paul Tutweiler and make sure he is available to chair the Neighborhoods Committee on February 20th since she will not be attending.

Meeting Adjourned: 9:45 a.m.
Minutes: Damian Cook
2

